REPORT OF THE LEAD MEMBER FOR DEVELOPMENT SERVICES

TO BUDGET COMMITTEE 4TH APRIL 2001

SUBJECT:
REVIEW OF SAVING PROPOSALS
1.0 PURPOSE OF REPORT

1.1
To update Members regarding the issues raised at Budget Committee 13th February 2001 with respect of the savings proposals for which the Development Services Directorate is responsible.

2.0 DETAILS

2.1
Two specific areas of savings were raised, reduction in the Highway Maintenance Budget and Office Accommodation.  Each area will be dealt with specifically as follows:

2.2 Reduced Highways Maintenance Budget – this reduction was only proposed because of the additional LTP capital funds available and as the only other options for savings would involve job losses.  The £152,000 saving can be further offset by Energy Savings on Street Lighting which amount to £160,000 per annum as a result of a re-tendering exercise.  The Director of Corporate Services also has savings to achieve through purchasing, and it is proposed that the £160,000 be split 50/50 between the two areas.  In effect this will mean offsetting £80,000 against the saving of £152,000 therefore a reduction in budget will be £72,000.

2.3 It is proposed that a consultation exercise be set up with the community committees to discuss the Highway Maintenance Budget.  It is felt that the way to best co-ordinate this process is to invite the Chairs of all Community Committees and Transport Forums to a single meeting to discuss the budget and establish each areas priorities.  There could be conflict between community wishes, technical priorities and ringfenced budgets.  This is seen as an area where community committees could use their budgets as a choice factor.

2.4 Office Accommodation – the position currently is that there is still doubts about the achievability of the savings being achieved in year one.  A detailed programme of actions and timescales will be available at the meting.  There is also the possibility of a significant space becoming available in the Civic Centre.  This is as a result of a proposal accepted by Cabinet in a review of the Senior Management Structure of Development Services Directorate which included merging the Client and DLO functions of Highways on the current Depot Site at Swinton Hall Road.  Details of the options this provides are being investigated and will form part of the paper to be tabled at the meeting.

3.0 CONCLUSIONS

3.1
The issues revised for highways are being addressed and progress is being made to clarify the issues around office accommodation.
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